Welcome to the Delungra Newslink. As of the 1st February the Delungra P&C have taken over the printing of this newslink. The format will remain basically the same. If you want people to know about your meetings and general information this will be continued.

However, the P&C has decided to incorporate advertising to assist district businesses to reach all members of the community. An example of some advertising will be displayed in this newslink. All proceeds from the newslink will directly benefit our children at Delungra Primary School.

We intend to have the last page reserved as a calender for people to save to know what is on each month.

An information sheet will be sent to all businesses as an introduction of costs and formatting for the advertising.

Any donations of paper or costs towards production of this newslink would be greatly appreciated. As this is a community based newsletter we are hoping for the full support of the community.

We would like to extend our appreciation to Margaret McGrath for all her hard work and effort in her previous production of the newslink. We wish Margaret and Terry all the best in their future endeavours.

From the Delungra P&C.

**Delungra Girl Guides** 

The first meeting of the District Management Team for Delungra Guides will be held at the Guide Room on Friday the 14th February at 9.30a.m. All interested persons are invited to attend. This meeting will be used to discuss fundraising for the year and also our "Cara Challenge". We are trying ro re-establish the Guide campsite at "Cara" and assistance is needed in this area. We are currently in need of a water tank for the site. If anyone has a rainwater tank in working order that they would like to donate we would love to hear from you.

Girl Guides will recommence on the 4th February and we are looking forward to a fantastic year. We are having our White Elephant stall late March and if anyone has anything they could donate to this please phone Annette on 6724 8485.

Veronica Farragher Leader.



Home and Community Care. Provides support for older people who live in their own homes and the year has really taken off. We have regular programs such as Wednesday Bingo morning, Wednesday Lunch Club, Home delivered meals, medical appointment transport, fortnightly bus to Inverell. This year we are also attempting to have regular social days where we visit attractions in our local region. Some of these attractions will include Olive Farms, Woodturning, Glen Innes Standing Stones, Tingha, Inverell Cinema,

Home and Community Care is Auspiced by the Yallaroi Shire, has a coordinator and a worker. It is also required that there be an advisory committee which should be made up of people who use the service, carers, volunteers, community people and any other interested people. The role of this committee is to advise the organization within the budget and in accordance with stated objectives, policies and procedures. The committee should develop plans ensuring a high quality and effective service is being delivered. It is important that this committee have a strong membership and community support and that it represents the organization in a positive way. This committee meets regularly we will be having our first meeting for the year on WEDNESDAY 26<sup>TH</sup> FEBRUARY AT 1.30PM in the DINNING ROOM OF DELUNGRA HOTEL following lunch club. All interested people are more than welcome.

Dates to remember;

13<sup>th</sup> & 27<sup>st</sup> February Bus to Inverell

5<sup>th</sup>, 12<sup>th</sup>, 19<sup>th</sup> & 26<sup>th</sup> Bingo at Bowling Club \$3

5<sup>th</sup>, 12<sup>th</sup>, 19<sup>th</sup> & 26<sup>th</sup> Lunch Club at Hotel \$5

11<sup>th</sup> February Visit to Olive farm and lunch \$20 (includes bus)

26<sup>th</sup> Feb. Committee meeting

28<sup>th</sup> Feb visit to Warialda for Bingo & Lunch

For more information on Services please contact Virginia Boland Coordinator Delungra Home & Community Care 39-41 Burnett St (P.O.Box 4) Delungra 2402 Phone/fax 67248554

#### **Delungra Community Health**

Happy New Year to everyone. I hope you all had a safe and happy season. Maybe you are like me and had too much good food and now we need to get back on track again. So eat plenty of fresh fruit and vegetables, less red meat and drink lots of water. That will be a good start to the new year.

I will be visiting Delungra as usual every Thursday unless you are otherwise advised. Also footcare homevisits will continue monthly on a Tuesday. Dates of the next three months are as follows: Feb 25, March 25, April 29. The Early Childhood Nurse will visit every second week by appointment only. Have a good month!

JoAnne Campbell Inverell Community Health Ph 67288411

#### **Delungra Senior Citizens**

The next Senior Citizens meeting will be on the 20 February 2003. There will be bingo in the morning starting at 9.30am for 10am followed by a finger lunch. The meeting will start after lunch at 1.30pm.

Ann McNaughton

#### **Delungra RSL**

The members of the Delungra R.S.L Women's Auxiliary are reminded that the Annual General Meeting will be held at the Delungra Bowling Club at 2pm on Wednesday 5 February 2003.

Nancy Calderbank

#### **Delungra Tennis Club**

There will be a meeting on Wednesday 26 February 2003 at 7.30pm at the Club House to discuss the competition for this season.

The tennis club is also looking for someone to prepare the courts for the Saturday afternoon competition. The tennis season starts in early April and finishes in September. For more information please contact Sean Ballinger 6724 8386 after dark.

Sean Ballinger.

### **Delungra CWA Playgroup**

We would like to thank everyone for their suupport in our Xmas raffle. Special thanks to the Delungra Fishing Club and the Delungra Hotel for their kind donations. Congratulations to Di Tighe, the winner of our raffle. Play group will resume on Wednesday 5th February at the CWA Hall at 10am. All mums and children most welcome. From Playgroup Kids & Mums.

# "SMOOCHIES"

DINE IN OR TAKE AWAY 7 DAYS



**HOT No** 

**BBQ** 

**CHOOKS** 

HOURS: 10AM-2PM 5PM-WHENEVER

Squid Dings

# **BURGERS** Steak Works Plura Plura Rud Dit \* Thicker

Chicken

Fish

Bacon and Egg

 $D_{\text{ouble}} D_{\text{ogs}}$ 

Figh Cockails

Chips & Wedges

DRUMSTICKS

Fish Cakes &

TOASTED

#### SANDWICHES

\*Ham. Cheese and

Tomato

\*Chicken, Cheese and

Tomato

\*Rissole, Cheese and

**Tomato** 

\*Corn Beef, Cheese

and Tomato

Homemade Dips: \*Tartare Sauce

\*Sour Cream and CHilli

## **GROCERIES**

Bread

Milk

Tea

Coffee

Honey

Toilet Paper

Sugar

Margarine

Eggs

Flour

Salt/Pepper

Cordial

Panadol

Biscuits

Fly Spray

Baked Beans

Spaghetti

# **COLD MEAT**

Sausage Rolls & Chiko Rolls

250g knobs

\*Devon

\*Garlic

\*Ham and Chicken

\*Chicken

\*Polished Salami

\*Leg Ham

\*Home Cooked Silverside in half a kg pkts cryovaced

HOMEMADE APPLE PIE AND ICE CREAM

## FROZEN MEAT

Half Kilo Packs

T Bone, Rump Pork Loin Chops, Mince, Sausages, Steak (Marinated and plain), Sirloin, Bacon, Stir Fry Beef



#### **KYB 2003**

Delungra 'Know Your Bible' group begins Term 1 Study of Revelation Part 2 on February 3rd, 2 pm at the Presbyterian Sunday School hall and any interested lady is cordially invited to sit in on any of our days. (Mondays 2pm weekly). This first term we have two new ladies joining our group so if you have been thinking about seeing what we are about, why not take this opportunity now? I promise you we are non-threatening and non-intrusive - just ordinary ladies learning together what the Lord requires of us.

Term 2 study is:-Haggai/Zechariah

Term 3 study is:-Acts Part 2

Term 4 study is:-Ezra

and the first study for 2004 will be 1 Corinthians.

Terms correspond with the school terms.

For any further information contact Clarice Whittaker of 67248590 or Enid Baxter on 67248205 or Lyn Hamilton on 67248256. KYB is a ministry to women by Christian Women Communications Internationally and if one is genuinely searching for meaning, stability and hope, I thoroughly recommend this study format.

Clarice Whittaker(Leader)

**Delungra CWA** 

The next meeting of Delungra CWA will be on the 18th February. We will meet at 9.30am for handwork, lunch at 12pm with our meeting to commence at 1pm. Bring a recipe we have found over Christmas. It has to be simple and make it for lunch. Don't forget your needle cases: powder blue with a bee theme maximum size 9cm x 15cm. We currently have 15 members. Mostly we meet for friendship and company. Sometimes we get serious and do some catering or sewing for various causes such as "Quilts of Love" or "Quilts for Keeps". But even when we get serious we still have fun. If you would like to visit and see if CWA interests you, come along or give me a ring on 67248557.

Christine Plumbe Publicity Officer

#### **Personal Thanks**

I would like to express my thanks and appreciation to friends who have sent messages, phone calls, visits and flowers, following recent major surgery and convalescence. I am very fortunate to have had such wonderful support from my family and friends.

**Edna Thomson** 

hattabad unlands anhi

**Delungra District Development Council** 

The next meeting for the Delungra Development Council will be held on **Tuesday**11th February 2003. Please come along to the next meeting and support the town and help Delungra grow. A fact to remember, approx. 3% of the water in the world is usuable, so if people could use just a small amount of this and remember to water the trees in the main street, it would be appreciated.

**Delungra School** 

A big warm welcome to all the students, teachers and parents as we start a new year. A special welcome to our new students and to our kindergarten class of 2003. At the end of last year a tree inspection determined that a number of the trees in our playground were diseased and during the holidays have been removed.

Our new improved water supply is almost completed.

Parents don't forget the School Annual Reports should be in most homes by now and a meeting to discuss this will be held on Wednesday 19th February, at 7.30 p.m. at the school, all most welcome.

Looking forward to a happy and fulfilling year!!!

Personal Thank You

A big Thank You to the Delungra and Graman businesses that donated goods for my raffle and for all the support from the community. The raffle was an overwhelming success with three major prizes each in excess of \$400. The winners were: John Lenord, Lyn O'Brien and Ben and Sam McDonald.

I had a wonderful time in Cobram-Barooga and what a great honour to represent N.S.W. in the Australian Primary Schools Cricket Exchange.

A special note of thanks for the support from pupils at Delungra Public School, Mrs Belford, Mrs Edmonds, Mrs Irwin and my family.

Rachael Kent



Produce:

\*Dog Biscuits
\*Horse Feeds

\*Bird Seeds and Much More!

Come in and see our parrots, finchs,
canaries, chooks, budgies!

Open: Thurs, Fri, Sat, Sun-Sam to 6pm.

Contact

67248219



## **EVENTS IN FEBRUARY**

4th February - Delungra Girl Guides recommence

5th February - Delungra RSL Womens Auxiliary AGM 2 pm

- Delungra P & C AGM 2pm in the School library

- Delungra Playgroup recommences 10am

11th February - Delungra District Development Council meeting 7.30pm

14th February - Girl Guides meeting 9.30am in Guide room

18th February - Delungra CWA meeting 1pm

19th February - Delungra School - Annual School reoprt 7.30pm

20th Febraury - Senior Citizens Meeting 1.30pm

25th February - Community Health footcare visits

26th February - Delungra Tennis Club meeting 7.30pm

All notices for the March Newslink can be left at the Delungra Post Office in the mail slot marked "Newslink' by Wednesday 26th February 2003.